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19 December 2011 
 
 
Ms. Janet A. Encarnacion 
Head, Disclosure Department 
Philippine Stock Exchange 
3rd Floor, Philippine Stock Exchange Plaza 
Ayala Triangle 
Ayala Ave., Makati City 
 
  
Attn: Mr. Juan Federico C. De Guzman 
 Analyst, Disclosure Department 
 
 
Dear Ms. Encarnacion: 
 
We write in reference to your letter-directive pertaining to the news article posted in Philstar.com 
today, December 19, 2011 entitled “Phoenix allots P500 million for new stations” which wrote in 
part: 
 
 
 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 The above information was not a press statement officially released by the Company nor was it 
a response from an official interview from a press conference called for the purpose.  Atty. 
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Zorrilla made such response from what he thought was question asked in a casual conversation 
between a group of familiar reporters who by chance met him in a coffee shop.  
 
While the Company may have plans to expand its retail operations next year, the figure quoted 
was actually a logical estimate deduced from a question pertaining to the number of planned 
stations to open next year as against the cost of each station.  We may not deny such figure but 
the same is still soft information. 
 
We hope to have clarified this matter on our end. 
 
Thank you and warm regards 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Atty. Socorro Ermac Cabreros 
Corporate Secretary    


